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Soheila Kalhor District Engineer Building & Safety District Office                                         1/29/2008

RaChelle Burke, Regional Grading & Drainage Engineer

Kevin Petrowsky, Sr. Building & Grading Inspector

Illegal Grading at Woolsey Canyon at Bang Road (parcels 2017-007-001,002,003,004,007,008,012,014,016,017; 2017-008-002,004)

Dear Ms. Kalhor,

In your response to my recent complaint regarding grading activities at Woolsey Canyon at Bang Road, you completed site inspections in mid-January. You found following activities were apparent: Brush clearance, Earthwork within the drainage course, Work within the protected zone of the Oak Tree. You said the following actions will be taken: Referral of the brushing activities to our head of grading, Mitch Miller in order to determine if a brushing permit is required, Referral to Fish & Game and Army Corp of Engineers for the work within the natural drainage course, Referral to Department of Regional Planning for work within the protected zone of an Oak Tree, Issuance of a stop work order for the grading being performed without a permit. 

What has become of your investigations? Have you been in contact with the property owner?

The developer can be contacted at woolseyproject1@verizon.net or Woolsey Canyon Development Group, LLC, 439 West Avenida De Las Flores, Thousand Oaks, CA  91360.  I urge you to take further steps to contact him.
 

You also said the site must be cleared by DTSC for future development prior to the issuance of any permit from Building and Safety.  

There was discussion of a Woolsey Canyon project in the October 2006 Minutes of a Regional Planning Environmental Committee…

http://planning.co.la.ca.us/doc/minutes/erc_min_100306.pdf
Is this the same project? What were your findings? Did you give the owner any approvals? 
On November 8, 2007, the California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC)  sent this letter…

http://www.cleanuprocketdyne.org/documents/DTSC/runklewoolseyltr.pdf to Mr. Dave Maggiora, As you will see, the letter discusses concerns over the possibility of chemical and/or radioactive contamination from the Santa Susana Field Laboratory or SSFL (a 2900 acre Field Lab is located near Woolsey Canyon in Canoga Park and was used for federally funded nuclear and aerospace research from the mid-1950s until 1996 and was the site of at least nine nuclear accidents, including a partial reactor meltdown in 1959, based upon a recent study, the Los Angeles Times reported the meltdown released over 250 times more radiation than the Three Mile Island incident in 1979. The San Fernando Valley is now considered home to the worst nuclear disaster on U.S. soil. Boeing is still fully operating the Field Lab, running daily research activities including a top-secret Air Force project.) occurring on properties outside the boundaries of that facility, including the Woolsey Canyon Development Project site. Mr. Maggiora never responded to DTSC's letter. DTSC is the State regulatory agency charged with overseeing the investigation and cleanup of the SSFL to assure that public health and the environment, both on and off the facility, are protected. Norm Riley, DTSC-SSFL project director can be reached at the e-mail above or by telephone at (916) 327-8642.  I strongly encourage you to talk with Mr. Riley regarding these parcels. 

Instead of the property owner responding to DTSC, he has begun the grading process without permits and calling it brush clearance.  No erosion control, no dust suppression and according to the guy driving the tractor, no respiratory protection and no disclosure that he might expose himself to contaminants doing this work.  For your information:  IEL Fault leads directly from the IEL building at the SSFL through this property.   The IEL Building is a known source location of TCE or Trichloroethylene that is very toxic and cancerous. There is an estimated 500,000 to 1,000,000 gallons of TCE in the groundwater below the site.  There have been intermittent hits of TCE in adjacent wells just off the SSFL property, and as you may know, SSFL wells RD43a, b, and c are within just a few feet from the grading activity that was recently completed. 
 

Currently, the groundwater characterization study being reviewed, suggests that the above said property may also be contaminated that may require remediation before any soil movement should occur of any kind.  The grading process that has been completed will potentially expose neighboring residents to hazardous constituents that have potentially migrated from the field lab.  In addition, since no erosion control was put into place our current large rain event could spread additional contaminants that may have been buried beneath the soil surface and will eventually spread down the hill to residents below this property. Storm water runoff from these parcels drains into the Chatsworth Reservoir, Dayton and Woolsey Canyon Creeks and eventually into the Los Angeles River.

This is a serious issue and I would like an update on your progress.

William Preston Bowling

ACME (Aerospace Cancer Museum of Education)

williamprestonbowling@yahoo.com

www.ACMELA.org

310.428.5085

http://www.ACMEla.org  

P.O. Box 1636

Topanga, CA
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